
Chung Nga Estate 
45 Tai Po Road 
Tai Po District 
Hong Kong 
13th January, 2022 
 

Po Leung Kuk Tin Ka Ping 
Millennium Primary School, 
4641 Tai Po Road,  
Tai Po Kau, Hong Kong 
 
Dear Principal Chan, 
 
People have been arguing whether online learning is better or classroom learning is better. 
In my opinion, classroom learning is better than online learning.  
 
Firstly, learning at home is very distracting. A lot of times, family members are walking 
behind the camera, asking questions or talking loudly. Students also get distracted by their 
phones or other devices. Electronic devices such as phones can be next to students; after a 
while, students may start watching videos, and therefore students will not be able to pay 
attention.  
 
Secondly, going to school allows students to socialize. Research shows that most children 
make friends by going to school; it also allows students to practice public speaking through 
delivering presentations, which is a valuable skill needed in workplaces.  
 
Lastly, not every student has a good internet connection at home, the internet might 
disconnect at any time, and students may experience technical issues when unmuting their 
microphones and turning on cameras. Unfortunately, teachers sometimes misinterpret 
these situations as students not paying attention in class. 
 
In conclusion, classroom learning is better than online learning. It prevents students from 
getting distracted easily, making friends is easier, and it prevents false accusations. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
Gia Wong 
Gia Wong 
 
Gia Wong 6D (28) 
 
 
 


